
MEMORANDUM

TO : Public File
Docket Nos. CP17-40-000, CP17-40-001

FROM : Christine Crumpton, FERC staff

DATE : July 21, 2021

SUBJECT : FERC Staff’s June 28, 2021- July 1, 2021 Inspection Report

Federal Energy Regulatory Commission (FERC or Commission) staff’s June 28, 2021-
July 1, 2021 Inspection Report for Spire STL Pipeline, LLC’s (Spire) Spire STL Pipeline 
Project was filed on the docket on July 20, 2021. In the Conclusions and 
Recommendations section of the inspection report, it states:

“Staff directed that Spire: 1) continue to work with landowners to address their 
restoration concerns; 2) within 30 days, prepare and file a detailed list of all outstanding 
restoration issues to ensure that restoration is successful, including those newly identified 
areas observed and documented during the inspection, and include in the filing a 
proposed schedule for completing the identified restoration work. Spire’s filing must also 
explain any proposed delays in completing the restoration work, whether those delays are 
based field conditions (e.g., unsuitable soil conditions), and provide documentary 
evidence of those conditions.”

With this memo, FERC staff clarifies that the 30-day timeframe for Spire to submit a 
filing as outlined in item number 2 above begins on the date that the inspection report 
was filed on the Commission’s docket for the Spire STL Pipeline Project, July 20, 2021.
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